
 
 

 

 
Meeting Minutes  

Imagine the Possibilities 
2246 Loomis Ave 

Corning, Iowa 50841 
February 6, 2020 (11:45 pm-1:00 pm) 

 
Attendance  
Those present at the meeting: 
Debra Schrader, Coalition Leader 
Brittany Shinn, Crisis Intervention (telephone conf)  
Vicki Sickels, Quad Counties 4 Kids 
Taylor Lynch, MATURA Head Start  
Brandy Powers, Page County Public H. 
Cathay Pringnitz, Imagine the Possibilities 

Debra Simmonds, 1st Five 
Dawn Walton, Zion Recovery 
Lori Henrichs, ISU Extension 
Courtney Neal, 1st Five  
Joyce Westphal, therapist 
Kristie Nixon, SWCC  

Kim Brantner, ISU Extension 
Ashely Folsom, NAP 
Lisa Wolf, CHI Health Mercy Corning 
Melissa Wynn, Southwest Iowa Families 

Liz Timmerman, Southwest Valley 
Schools 
Michelle Schroder CHI Health Mercy 
Corning

Chelsea Sorensen, Crossroads 
 
Welcome/Introductions 
Debra Schrader opened the meeting. Those present introduced themselves. The Coalition members thanked CHI for the 
complementary lunch as well as the administrative support.  Agencies provided program updates. 
 
Review of meeting minutes 
The minutes of the December 5, 2019 meeting were reviewed and accepted with minor changes.  
 
FY2020-FY2022 Mission and Ministry Grant Updates 
Contractor Program Updates 
Taylor County ISU 
Extension 

Parents as Teachers As of 12/31/219 - 36.7% of funds expended, 43% of families served were 
Hispanic/Latino, 21 families served, 35 children served and 91 visits 
conducted. The project is on target and meeting expectations.  
A group connection/Kids Jubilee will be offered March 2, 2010 at the Lenox 
School during conferences. They are expecting 250 participants.  Raising 
School Ready Readers program is also serving 13 families.  

Southwestern Community 
College  

Parents as Teachers As of 12/31/19 - 53.9% of funds expended, 100% of families are at or below 
the FPL, 8 families served, 15 children served and 47 visits conducted. The 
project is on target and meeting expectations. 
SWCC in collaboration with the Kid Care Council will offer a Kids Jubilee 
event in April, 2020. The PAT program will be going through the Iowa Family 
Support Credential March 9, 2020 and the program will also be reviewed as a 
PAT Blue Ribbon affiliate, these are both a measure of quality. 

DD Consulting & LT 
Consulting 

Nurtured Heart 
Approach 

As of 12/31/19 -, 53.9% of funds expended, 55.8% of funds expended, 3 
trainings conducted serving 45 participants. The project is on target and 
meeting expectations. Training was conducted in January for the Lenox 
Elementary staff. Training is scheduled with a child care center in Bedford in 
collaboration with ECI and is working on building relationships at the Bedford 
school district.  

Joyce Westphal Infant & Early 
Childhood Mental 
Health Consultation 

As of 12/31/19 - 26.6% of funds expended, 25.5 hours of consultation 
provided and time was spent on planning and marketing. The project is on 
target and meeting expectations.  A six hour training focused on trauma and 
behaviors is scheduled for February 26, 2020 for family support staff.  Joyce 
will be presenting at the Iowa Prevent Child Abuse Conference on 
consultation. Joyce is also working with IDPH to draft standards for 



 
consultation.  

Crisis Intervention & 
Advocacy  

Sexual Abuse 
Prevention  

As of 12/31/19 - 45.5% of funds expended, the majority of time has been spent 
on planning. The project is partially meeting expectations. The program will 
have partnership agreements with school districts to provide programming by 
the end of March. Outreach continues with Bedford schools. 

Southwest Valley Schools OWLS As of 12/31/19 - 64.5% of funds expended, 18 OWLS purchased and 37 
middle and high school youth served. The technology is making a difference of 
those with behavioral health challenges and is reducing absenteeism in certain 
populations. Liz will be bringing a student at the next meeting to provide 
testimony as to how the technology has assisted her in school. 

Coalition Members Outreach Efforts Debra Simmonds reported that P.J. West from IDPH  and Tabitha Wilson, 
Pediatrician Tabitha Wilson will do the training scheduled for March 24, 2020 
with location yet to be determined, with the possibilities of having it at the 
Opera House. The training would be marketed to health care providers as well 
as parents and community members. CEU’s may be possible through SWCC. 

 
FY20 Budget and Semiannual Report 
The semiannual report to the Mission and Ministry fund has been submitted by the deadline. The Coalition was provided with a budget update, 
to date 51.2% of the funds have been expended. 
 
Collective Impact Survey 
A survey was conducted with coalition members regarding the effectiveness of the coalition utilizing 5 domains. Proximally 90% of the 
respondents indicated always or almost always in all questions.  
 
Violence Prevention Grant Planning 
Deb Schrader shared a working session has been set for March 5, 2020 at 1:15, directly following the next coalition meeting to work on 
strategies for the violence prevention grant.  
 
Miscellaneous Updates 
The CHNA HIP for Adams and Taylor County has been posted on the CHI Health. 
Your Life Iowa is the new 855-581-8111 number for live assistance for suicide, gambling or alcohol and drug problems.    
 
Next Meeting 
The next meeting is March 5, 2020 and will be at CHI Health Mercy Corning hospital. 
Respectfully submitted, Debra Schrader, CHI Coalition Leader. 
 

https://www.chihealth.com/content/dam/chi-health/website/documents/community-health-needs-assessment/CORNING-CHNA-2019.pdf
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